FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        DECEMBER, 2008, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 4

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 3
SCHOOLS – DuQuoin, Mascoutah, Thompsonville, Southwestern Illinois College-Belleville
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Marion, St. Clair, Williamson
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 0
    PARTICIPANTS – 0
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 4
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield 
Agricultural Education Vendor Interviews, Springfield
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
FCAE Staff Meeting and Christmas Party, Lebanon
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – 1162
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 13
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests

Wrote and Sent Thank You Notes for the ICAE/ILCAE Annual Meeting

Prepared for Workshops and Presentations
Assisted and Mentored Kim Haywood – Office Organization, Program Planning, Goals, and Activities
Assisted Mt. Carmel High School Staff with NCAA Approval of BSAA

Built Shelves for Kit Storage in Basement of the Office
Observed Ashlin Wilke, SIUC Student Teacher

Prepared for Section Winter Agriculture Teacher Professional Development
Reviewed Administrator Guidebook Section of the Website & Made Improvement Recommendations
Sent Holiday Greetings to Stakeholders in Agricultural Education

Judged AgriScience Fair, Thompsonville
VI.  COMMENTARY

Encouraged to see that St. Clair and Williamson AITC Partnerships have hired quality coordinators for 2009.  A struggle is brewing with the NCAA Center in approving BSAA and PSAA courses for academic requirements.  The stereotype that ‘agriculture courses’ are not academic is their belief.  A request to meet with their staff in Indianapolis has been denied.  Will work with the Mt. Carmel High School is submitting an appeal.  What if the appeal is denied?   A veterinary science and biotechnology lab assistant certificate programs would be great additions to the curriculum at Southwestern Illinois College.  East St. Louis High School has turned in the required paperwork to charter an FFA Chapter.  I applaud new teacher, Chris Clausen, as he works through the school system to make enhancements, improvements, and opportunities for students.  
